DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 11th January 2011 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Mayhew, Maclachlan,  Reeves, Rhys-Evans, Wilson. & District Cllr. Slater & County Cllr Leighton.   In attendance were 4 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.

01.1
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr. Field.  

01.2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. No questions or issues were raised by members of the public.
01.3
MINUTES. 

01.3.1
All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

01.3.2 
Matters arising – Cllr Reeves stated that since the last meeting he had second thoughts about raising the precept for next year by 100% at a time when all were having to make cuts and that some of the councils existing funds could cover part of next years budget. After a general discussion it was agreed by all that the precept would need increasing by 100% but could be achieved over a longer period. An increase of 25% (£625) was then agreed for the year 2011 / 2012.
01.4
PLANNING

01.4.1 
Darsham House Coach House – Agreed between meetings.  Plans present.
01.4.2
Mill Hill Farm Extension to Caravan site – Agreed between meetings. Cllr Alexander expressed concern that the village now had two large caravan sites in the parish therefore any further  applications should be questioned.
01.4.3  Hotel London Rd – The chairman reported he had communication from planning re traffic survey. It is however believed that this data was supplied by the applicant and not the council. The council will write with their concerns should future accidents occur.
01.4.4
The Chairman reported that he had contacted the planning dept re the fence at the Old School House and was informed this was a highways matter. The new driveway that has been dug at Aisthorpe had also been referred to planning who stated they had been to busy to deal with our small matter and that this would be dealt with next week. It was agreed that the Chairman write a letter of complain to planning re this attitude.
01.5
FINANCE

01.5.1
The clerk gave Cllrs details of income and expenditure over the previous 9 months and the council had £6498.81p in the bank 
01.5.2
A letter has been received from Darsham PCC asking for any help with funds for a toilet and kitchen unit at the church. A donation was agreed in principle and the amount deferred until all charity donations were considered in March.
01.6
TRANSPORT LINKS TO DARSHAM. 
A meeting is to be held at Darsham VH re transport link & the chairman will attend on Monday 17th Jan. 11am. 
01.7
DOG DIRT BINS 
The clerk reported that the cost of a dog dirt bin would be about £200. Cllrs felt this was to expensive at this time. However later in the meeting County Cllr Leighton stated he still had some locality budget to use. The Cllrs agreed to apply for funds for this project from that.

01.8
LAND REGISTRY. 
It is currently unclear if council land is registered and the chairman will look into the matter.
01.9
ELECTION COSTS. 
Re the forthcoming elections in May 2011. It was reported that the costs are estimated at £600 if and election was held and £150 if no election was held as there would still be admin costs.

01.10
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS.

County Cllr. R Leighton stated that progress is being made in identifying areas of cuts to services. These may take 3 - 4 years to implement. At the councils request he details cuts to council run care homes and possible ways of the alternate funding of them. Cllrs Butler, Mayhew & Wilson all expressed their deep concerns over these cuts.
District Cllr. B. Slater stated that the local core strategy report had changed little . It did however state that Parish plans would be noted in future planning issues. This council did not have a plan but their views on future developments in the village should be recorded in writing to the District Council.
Cllr Reeves reported that a successful meeting with Mr Lee-Phipps had occurred and he would report further when his Ctte had been consulted. 
Cllr Reeves then gave a full report on progress with the emergency plan. It was proposed to supply each household in the parish with a laminated notice giving advice for likely emergency events. A full plan for an emergency team was being finalised which would outline procedures. Areas of the village were being identified where communicators would pass on and gather information.

Cllr Rhys-Evans had nothing to report except all footpaths were muddy.
Cllr Mayhew reported that he had been approached by an allotment holder enquiring if chickens were allowed on the site. It was agreed that up to 24 chickens should be allowed if nothing was found in the deeds to prevent it.
01.11
PARISH CLERKS REPORTS. 
The clerk reported the Grit Bin was now in place but had not been filled. She will follow this up.
01.12
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.


A rep of Suffolk acre will be attending a future meeting.

The annual parish meeting with be 12th April 2011 at 7pm.


The date of the election with be 5th May 2011.

01.13
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 8th February 2011 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.12 pm.
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